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Project Overview 

The City of Red Wing working to construct a new Sturgeon Lake Road overpass over the Canadian Pacific 
Railway to eliminate an existing at-grade railroad crossing. This project also will construct a new roadway 
underpass, Island Connection Road (ICR), to improve access to Treasure Island Resort & Casino and nearby 
tribal lands. These improvements will enhance safety, travel efficiency, and access to Prairie Island. 
Construction began in May 2024 and is anticipated to be complete by the end of 2025. 

IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT BENEFITS 
· Grade-separated railroad crossing · Improved safety by elimination of an at-
· Underpass access for tribal roadway via grade railroad crossing 

ICR · Enhanced reliability and resiliency of 
· New stormwater infrastructure access to and from Prairie Island 

· Better traffic flow during normal 
operations and events 

· Increased floodplain storage 

RECENT PROGRESS 
A groundbreaking ceremony was held on May 13, 
2024. Construction has begun! 
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WHAT TO EXPECT IN JUNE / JULY 
· Open realigned Xcel Road to traffic around end of June 
· Open reconstructed Island Lake Boulevard and new Island Connection Road around end of July / 

early August 
· Close Sturgeon Lake Road, from main casino entrance to Chakya St., starting in July thru Aug 
· Begin pile driving for bridge foundations in July 

ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE 
Phase 2:  August 2024 – November 2024 Phase 4: June 2025 – September 2025 

· Construction of new Sturgeon Lake Road · Completion of new cul-de-sac and 
embankments, walls and bridge Treasure Island Resort & Casino event 

Phase 3: April 2025 – May 2025 parking access 
· Completion of new Sturgeon Lake Road · Anticipated project completion by the end 

of 2025 

TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
Throughout construction, expect lane closures, road closures, and temporary detours as we work to 
complete these improvements. Access to all businesses and residences will be maintained throughout 
construction. We appreciate your patience while we work to complete these improvements, be sure to slow 
down when approaching the work zone and give yourself additional time to reach your destination. 

Event Traffic 
Our project team is working closely with the Prairie Island Community and Treasure Island Resort & Casino 
to strategize managing event traffic throughout construction while minimizing disruptions and 
maintaining access for all residents. 

MORE INFORMATION 
This is the first of a series of newsletters we will produce during construction to keep you updated on the 
latest construction impacts. For more information and the latest up-to-date information about the 
project, visit the project website at: www.red-wing.org/161/Sturgeon-Lake-Road-Project-Overview 

QUESTIONS? CONTACT: 
Jeff Barton 
Lead Construction Manager 
507-421-5320 
Jeff.barton@stantec.com 
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